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Fax 718 • 278 • 6022 

CEQR Lead Agency Designation 

Rikers Island Public Place Application 

CEQR Number: 20DOC00 I X 

10-01 Hazen Street, Bronx N.Y. 11370

Queens, Community District 1: Block 2605, Lot 40 

- By Electronic Mail Only -

Dear Chair Lago: 

In accordance with Executive Order 91 of 1977, as amended, and the Rules of Procedure for City 
Environmental Quality Review (CEQR) found at Title 62, Chapter 5 of the Rules of the City of New York, 
the Department of Correction ("DOC") proposes to assume the role of lead agency for the environmental 
review of the above-referenced project. The assumption of lead agency status is consistent with the 
underlying mandate of CEQR that the appropriate lead agency should be the agency "primarily responsible 
for carrying out, funding or approving an action" as well as the criteria listed in Section 5-03(h) of the Rules 
of Procedure for CEQR found at 62 RCNY Chapter 5. This project is a Type I action (under 6 NYCRR 
617.4(6)(9)) subject to environmental review under CEQR. 

The New York City Department of Correction (DOC), the New York City Mayor's Office of Criminal 
Justice (MOCJ), Corey Johnson, Speaker of the New York City Council, are seeking a change to the City 
Map involving the establishment of a Public Place encompassing all of Rikers Island (the proposed action), 
which lies within the borough of The Bronx though it is under the jurisdiction of Queens Community 
District 1. With this Public Place designation, Rikers Island could no longer be used for incarceration of 
individuals after December 31, 2026, when the City's system of four new Borough-Based Jails is expected 
to be completed and in operation, pursuant to a series of land use actions approved by the City Council. As 
such, this application is being made to reflect the City's continued commitment to create a modern, humane, 
and safe justice system and guarantee the closure of the jails on Rikers Island and construction of a new 
smaller borough-based jail system. 

PROJECT DESCRIPTION 

The project site is the entirety of Rikers Island, an irregularly-shaped City-owned property under the 

jurisdiction of DOC. It is located in the upper East River between the Bronx mainland and Queens. The 
waterway separating Rikers Island from Queens is referred to as Rikers Island Channel. The surrounding 






